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Parker Hoen
1635 Montreal Ave
St Paul, MN 55116

REVISED CORRECTION NOTICE

Date: September 25, 2025
RE: 1635 Montreal Ave

Dear Sir/Madam:

The City of Saint Paul, Department of Safety and Inspections has inspected the above
referenced property on August 14, 2025 and has determined that the following deficiencies
exist in violation of the Saint Paul Legislative Code.

1. SPLC 45.03. - NUISANCE/ DRAINAGE: Please re-direct your drainage away from the public
sidewalk/street. Your current direction is causing a nuisance and you are not authorized to have
discharge to any street, sidewalk, alley, or right-of-way. This interferes or renders dangerous for
passage on the public sidewalk, street, or alley.

YOU ARE NOT ALLOWED TO DRAIN YOUR GUTTERS ONTO THE CITY RIGHT-OF-
WAY.

PLEASE IMMEDIATELY REMOVE THE UNDERGROUND PVC PIPES THAT ARE
RUNNING UNDER THE RETAINING WALL/ FENCE AND ONTO THE CITY RIGHT-OF-
WAY.

YOUR DOWNSPOUT DISCHARGE MUST BE DIRECTED TO THE FRONT AND REAR
YARD AND NOT TOWARD THE PROPERTY BOUNDARY. THANK YOU.

You are hereby notified to correct these deficiencies in accordance with the appropriate
codes. The enforcement Officer will re-inspect these premises on or after October 2, 2025,
by which date the violations noted must be corrected. Failure to correct these deficiencies
may result in an abatement and /or additional fees for re-inspection.




You may file an appeal to this notice by contacting the City Clerk’s Office at (651) 266-8585.
Any appeal must be made in writing within 10 days of the date of this notice. (You must
submit a copy of this Notice when you appeal and pay a filing fee.)

If you have any questions or request additional information concerning this matter,
please contact Inspector Richard Kedrowski, at (651) 266-9141. To arrange an

appointment or request an extension of time to complete repairs, you will need to
speak directly to the inspector.

Sincerely,

Richard Kedrowski
Enforcement Officer
Badge No: 320

Footnote:

To see the legislative Code go to www.stpaul.qov on the internet, clidk on “Departments”, then click on “Department of Safety
and Inspections”, scroll down the page for the “Codes”. Most Correction Notices derive from Chapter 34.

*WARNING: Code inspection and enforcement trips cost the taxpayers money. If multiple trips within a year to your
property are required to ensure compliance with the law, you may be charged for the cost of inspections and

enforcement trips to your property. Such charges are in addition to any other fines or assessments which may be levied
against you and your property.




